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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting held on Tuesday 2nd February 2021 at 4.00pm via virtual media link.

Councillors:	Mrs J Anscombe, Mr L Scott, Mrs J Skinner.

Committee members:		Mrs K Gordon (In the Chair), Mr P Bray, Mr S Sole, Mr J Zielinski.

Non-voting Cllr:		Mr G Edwards.

Town Clerk:	Mr R Bishop.
Admin Assistant:		Ms K Furnass.

	
1. Apologies and reasons for absence.
D Jacklin – work commitments
Cllr L Beech – work commitments

2. Declarations of interest. 
No declarations.

3. Traffic, Access or Environmental issues from non-Members and Councillors. 
3.1	Traffic issues on Watton Road
Correspondence from a resident and a report from Cllr Matthews on issues at Watton Road had previously been circulated. Seven points had been identified:
· Size & frequency of HGV’s
· Increased footfall of School journeys
· Junction with Brandon Road
· Narrow pavements
· No weight restrictions
· Lack of crossing point in Oaklands vicinity
· Construction of above linking with established footpaths in Merryweather.

During discussions it was mentioned that there was a possibility that a crossing should have been installed near to the Toll Cottage on Watton Road. This may have been as far back as 20 years. It was thought to be worthwhile to question Norfolk Council about this.
Possible options for a safer junction onto Brandon Road were put forward. It was noted that historically none of these had been approved.

Three items were discussed further, and actions were agreed as follows:
Footpath/crossing – Cllr Scott would research further the possible missing crossing. The Town Clerk would also contact David Jacklin of Highways for any information.

Kate Gordon would research the routes used by families journeying to and from the schools.
		
The Town Clerk would ask David Jacklin what the criteria were for a roundabout at the junction onto Brandon Road.

4. Minutes.
The minutes of 1st December 2020 were agreed as a true and accurate account.

5. Issues for discussion with Highways Engineer David Jacklin to include:-
5.1    Parish Partnership bids, Theatre Street and Bears Lane
It is not expected to hear anything from the Parish Partnership projects team until late February or early March.

6. Outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
6.1. Swaffham Climate Action Group.
Cllr Scott had received a feasibility study from James Dean which had several items that were not attainable and would need a change in planning law, but he noted there were some good ideas included. Cllr Scott offered to include the committee in his reply to the group.

[bookmark: _Hlk63248512]The committee were informed that at last night’s Recreation & Community Services meeting 
the Tree Planting proposals were agreed for the areas of the Recreation Ground, Cemetery, Merryweather and Campingland.

6.2. Footpaths.
A response from David Jacklin on FP 25 London Street to Norwich Road is awaited.

6.3. Speed control in Lynn Road.
No decision had been made on this issue at the last meeting. It was suggested that the new SAM2 could be used in the area. The Town Clerk asked that any suggestions for siting the camera plus photographs to be sent to him. These would then have to go to highways for their input and final decision. 
It was agreed for the Town Clerk to take the alternative sites in Lynn road to Highways for approval as potential sites for the SAM2 in rotation.

6.4. Church Walk, lights and bollards.
The Town Clerk reported that Lit bollards are no longer required but reflective tape around the top of each bollard would be an improvement. He would contact Andrew Gayton for his input. 
Funding would be needed, and it was asked if this could come under the Swaffham Town Estates.
[bookmark: _Hlk63246976]It was proposed to take this to the next Estates Heritage/Town Hall & Site Management meeting and also referred to Swaffham Town Estates Charity
It was agreed to take this to the next Estates Heritage/Town Hall & Site Management meeting and also refer to the Swaffham Town Estates Charity.

7. Strategic Priorities: progress reports.
7.1. Infrastructure issues
Emailed correspondence from Cllr Colman had previously been circulated. As no meeting had been arranged yet the Town Clerk would contact Cllr Colman again and ask for three possible dates and then get the Committee to confirm which one to book. 

7.2. Greener and Cleaner strategy
Nothing received in advance. It was reported that at last night’s Recreation & Community Services meeting it had been agreed to write to McDonalds and David Jacklin to address litter issues around McDonalds environs.
 
7.3. Air Pollution
Nothing received in advance. Kate Gordon asked for her following comments to be recorded. She reported that a recent newspaper article on the cause of death of a young girl was reported in the paper as the result of pollution while walking to and from School. It is a problem that will affect our children when schools reopen.   

7.4. Walking and cycling strategy/walks App
Norfolk Council’s Walking and Cycling strategy is in the final stages of development and they were looking into funding opportunities.
Cllr Beech was to be asked to update her previous report.
All the bike racks for the five towns should be installed by the end of March.

8. Traffic and Parking issues
8.1. Station Street Car/HGV Parking
Emailed correspondence and responses had previously been circulated. In conclusion, providing there are no objections raised and Breckland Council or Norfolk County Council confirm that there is not a statutory need to require an HGV park in this location, then the change could be made. 
The Committee unanimously agreed it was a good result. It was suggested that at such time it was completed a polite circular letter to regular users like local bus companies should be sent. It was proposed that the Council insist on biannual air quality checks in the town.
It was agreed that the Council insist on biannual air quality checks in the town.

8.2. Whitecross Road SAM2. 
SAM2 has been received but it does not have the capacity to record data. To provide this additional programming there is a cost of £350. The committee were asked to decide if this was required. 
It was agreed for the additional programming at £350 to be recommended to Full Council for approval. 

This item would go to the next Full Council in February with the recommendation from this Committee to purchase the additional programming.
  
8.3. Damaged Railings – replacement programme.
The new railings should be installed by 31st March 2021.
A question was raised on whether they were suitable for a conservation area. The Town Clerk replied they had been approved by Andrew Gayton.

9. Next Meeting
Tues 6th April  2021 at 4pm



         Meeting Closed 17.26pm					Chairman………………  
Initials…………..
